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 GRAPEVINE 
Capel-le-Ferne  Village  Newsletter 

OCTOBER 2016 - ISSUE NO: 253 

 

“WHAT’S ON” IN CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

If you know details of your event in advance, please let Editor know 
so organisations avoid booking same date 

8th Oct Jumble Sale Royal Marsden Cancer Research (page 10) 

11th Oct WI - Dennis Chambers – Ghosts Fact or Fiction  

14th Oct Church Hall Fund - Paul Sherman - CANCELLED 

15th Oct Capel Youth Club Quiz @ Capel School – 7pm 

18th Oct Gardeners’ Association Apples & Pears – Robert Cook 

22nd Oct WI Wit and Wisdom Evening  

30th Oct Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (page 10) 

4th Nov FIREWORK NIGHT @ CAPEL SCHOOL  

8th Nov WI - Annual Meeting with Helen Stevenson Quiz  

11th Nov Church Hall Fund - The Colrose 7 - CANCELLED 

15th Nov 
Gardeners’ Association AGM and presentation of awards 

preceded at 6pm by a fish and chip supper 

27th Nov Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (page 10) 

13th Dec WI - Christmas Meeting 

20th Dec Gardeners’ Association Christmas Social 

31st Dec New Year’s Eve Dance   SOLD OUT 

29th Jan Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (page 10) 

26th Feb Indoor Boot Fair @ Village Hall (page 10) 
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CHURCH SERVICES, October 2016 

Date Alkham Capel Hougham 

Sunday 2nd     
Trinity 19 

NO SERVICE AT ST. 

ANTHONY’S: 

Deanery Service at 

Canterbury Cathedral 6.30 

pm 

 

Eucharist 9.30 am 

 

Worshipping Together 

11 am 

Saturday 8th  

Fun, fellowship and food – 

please let Pam (01303 489006) 

or Brian (01303 243784) know 

if you plan to come. 

 

 
(St Radigund’s) 

3.00 – 5.00 pm 

 

Sunday 9th   

HARVEST FESTIVAL 

 

 

Eucharist 9.30 am 

 

Worshipping Together 

11 am 

 

Harvest Festival (West 

Hougham Village Hall) 

4.00 pm 

Sunday 16th  

Trinity 21 

Worshipping Together 

11 am 
Evensong 6.00 pm Eucharist 9.30 am 

Sunday 23rd   

Last after Trinity 

Benefice Eucharist 

10.00 am 

  

Sunday 30th  

All Saints Sunday 

 

 Benefice Eucharist (Capel 

Old Church) 

10.00 am (weather 

permitting) 

 

Visit us online at: www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk 

 

 

KNIT & NATTER 

REECE ADAMS 

HOUSE,  

CAULDHAM 

CLOSE. 

 

So we passed on our finished cot blankets.   

Being sent to Poland. 

October we hope will be the return of Rosemary and Jan to 

guide us into the quilting craft for Christmas. Everyone is 

welcome. We make a grand cup of tea.   

EVERY THURSDAY,   2pm till 4pm 

Everyone Welcome! 

For more information contact Kathy on 01303 246507. 

From the Vicarage 

By the time you read this autumn will have arrived. The leaves on the trees will be changing colour - and at church we shall be 

preparing for Harvest Festival. 

Rewind to summer just for a moment, and memories of warm summer evenings sitting in the garden, with the scent of lilies and 

gardenia – oh yes, and another scent, too. You know the one - the smell that wafts in from the fields from around mid-August as the 

farmers Plough the Fields and Scatter something on the land – remember? 

Home from college and wanting a job for the summer, our son registered with a local employment agency and waited. Eventually he 

was offered what turned out to be an enjoyable day working in a warehouse. Then the phone rang again, and the following morning I 

dropped him at a farm. That day we all learned something interesting about Harvest. 

What is scattered on the land is first placed on a conveyor belt. Someone spends their shift removing plastic, metal and anything else 

that is not biodegradable from it. Some quit after an hour or so, but he completed his shift. As he got into the car, the smell of mid-

August wafted in. As we drove home, I realised that the smell was sitting next to me. 

With sore eyes and Mrs Vicarage having refused to allow his clothing anywhere near her washing machine, he resolved to decline 

any further opportunities in processing compost before heading for the shower. 

Let’s just say that when I next sing the Harvest hymns and lead the prayers, it will be with a fresh understanding of exactly what is 

involved in putting our food on supermarket shelves.  

Those who work alongside that conveyor belt, Lord. Amen.  …Brian 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Capel Church Hall Fund-Programme for 2016 

It is with much regret that the evening by Paul Sherman which was due to take place on October 14th has 

had to be cancelled and I also very much regret that the planned gig by The Colrose 7 which was due to 

take place on November 11th has also had to be cancelled. 
PLEASE SEE THE REST OF OUR 2016 PROGRAMME IN 'WHAT'S ON' ON THE FRONT PAGE 

Telephone 01303 251403 to reserve tickets.    John Oliver - Chairman Capel Church Hall Fund 

If you are planning a party or social event why not consider approaching Audrey Goaten, our Letting Secretary on 

01303 244735 to make a booking for a regular slot or just a one off event. 

 

http://www.church-alkham-capel-hougham.org.uk/
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Capel le Ferne Village Hall – providing services to the local community 
http://www.capelvillagehall.com    REGISTERED CHARITY No.281786 

 
Something to celebrate?     

Want to hold a party? 

Need to organise a meeting or training session? 

Want to start a teatime chat group or  

a new sports club? 

Licenced for most things (except hypnosis and 

boxing) including sale of alcohol, PRS, raffles. 

To hire tables/chairs contact Jayne 01303211480 

For boot fairs contact sylvia.coles@tesco.net 

 

To view the hall, or to make a booking contact  

the letting secretary Sue Leaning  

Email: fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk (preferred) 

Or on 07939 095880 
If you hire the hall, please remember the playing field is owned by the Parish Council; if you wish to put up a bouncy castle there 

you need to approach them and comply with current safety requirements.   

Hirers are welcome to use the field for normal park activities. 

What a busy month September was for the village hall committee and the volunteers who help.  During the first weekend the annual 

garage safari took place. Huge thanks to the Parish Council who allowed us to use the field as a car park.  We did our best to 

encourage visitors to use it.  Discussions have already begun on how we can improve parking for next year.  

Many thanks go to the kitchen team at the village hall efficient as ever.  Several of them have decide to ‘rest’ next year. We are 

confident that the tips they’ve shared with us means the transition to a new team will be smooth.  It’s amazing how many people in 

other villages talk about it with envy.  And doesn’t Cherry do well organising the weather?   The Garage Safari is one of the ways in 

which the village hall demonstrates its role as a community asset.  Members of the committee do all the hard work and advertising 

and, as well as residents being able to convert ‘trash to treasure,’ both churches are able to join in. 

The following weekend was the Last Night of the Proms live from the Royal Albert Hall.  We are extremely grateful to Matt Curtis 

who supports this event.  He sets up the equipment then gives up his evening to make sure it runs smoothly.   (Our thanks to his family 

for putting up with it!).  It’s an event the committee has run for local residents. Last year it ran as a trial to see if people were 

interested, feedback was positive so we ran it again this year.  In the event attendance was disappointing, though several residents 

explained why they weren’t able to join us for the evening.  (Not that we’re complaining, it’s great that the village is so active). The 

jury is out on whether or not we’ll do it again – it depends on how many people tell us they would like it. 

Kent County Council have awarded us a grant to enable us (or rather Matt) to install a wireless projector and DVD player.  This will 

improve the use of AV to illustrate talks and the projection of films and videos.  Once the work is complete a training session will be 

undertaken.  Hall users have experienced difficulty using the p.a. system because people ‘twiddle’ and ‘fiddle.’  The last time we 

investigated why it didn’t work was because someone had unplugged the wring cables and disconnected the speaker. (No thanks are 

given to whoever that was).  The committee does try to offer good facilities for hirers and are reliant on them to play their part, which 

most do (Than you). 

We’re moving forward to the new year for the committee and elections for trustees will take place at the Annual Meeting in 

November.  Along with many other organisations we have noticed a dearth of volunteers in general, but can you imagine life in Capel 

if there village hall wasn’t open and maintained?  No pre-school, WI, youth club, bowls; no Farmers’ Market, no Christmas carols, no 

New Year’s Eve event within walking distance and now so much more.  So if this fills you with horror, (no matter how slightly), 

please volunteer to join our happy band.  The committee is a mixed bunch, none of whom bit, and would like to think of the hall being 

around for another 30 years.  To ask for more information or to nominate a trustee, please talk to Sally Cook (secretary), Brian Wilson 

(Chairman) or Jayne Stone (Vice Chairman).  We would welcome new members and new ideas. 

NEW YEAR’S EVE DANCE – TICKETS SOLD OUT. 

PLEASE CAN I HAVE PAYMENTS BY THE END OF SEPTEMBER, AS I HAVE 10 PEOPLE ON THE WAITING LIST.  

THANK YOU.  Ros Chandler, 30 Alexandra Road, Capel-le-Ferne.  Tel: No: 01303 255862 

Open to all residents, the 100+ club is due 

for renewal at the beginning of next month.  

For a subscription of £1 per month (£12 for 

the year) members are entered into a 

monthly draw.  First prize is £25, second 

£15 and £5 for 3rd, doubled at Christmas.  

Profits are spent on improvements to the 

village hall. Ring Jenny Carter on 01303 

250298 or ask at the Farmers’ Market.  The 

draw will take place at the Committee 

Meeting on the 1st Tuesday of each month.   

WINNERS OF 100+ CLUB –  

SEPTEMBER 

1st  -   81  Mike Stone 

2nd  -   94  Jean Pape 

3rd  -  18  Jenny Holman 

RECYCLING 

INSIDE THE HALL Boxes are provided for: 

 Unwanted shoes for charity, 

 Used Stamps for Moorfields Eye Hospital & Hearing Dogs 

Please place the above in the relevant boxes. 

Capel-le-Ferne History Book    

“Village in the Clouds” 

Copies still available …… £5 each        

From Cherry: Tel: No: 01303 255114 
CONTINUOUS  EVENTS 

Books & jigsaws:  A wide variety of books are available on an 

‘honesty basis.   

These are on trollies in the corridor.   

Thanks to all who have donated to this cause. 

Farmers Market:  

Tuesdays 10 a.m. to 12.30 p.m.  
Stalls selling local produce every week, including (but not limited 

to) artisan breads, pies, meats, fruit, veg and a postal service. 

http://www.capelvillagehall.com/
mailto:sylvia.coles@tesco.net
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 CAPEL-LE-FERNE FARMERS MARKET  

Now in our 13th Year 

Every Tuesday 10 a.m. to 12.30 p.m. 

Village Hall, Lancaster Avenue, Capel-le-Ferne,  

Folkestone CT18 7LX 

Visit us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com 

 

News from the Farmers’ Market 

It is several months since Cherry and Jenny retired from the Farmers’ Market and, thanks to Debbie, Mike, 

the co-operation of the stall holders and the volunteers, it continues to run and we assume the customers 

continue to be satisfied.  From time to time we have asked those leaving if there was anything else they would 

have liked to see on sale and to date there have been no suggestions.  If you do have a suggestion please tell 

whoever is one the door. 

We have been aware that those who work miss out on the benefits to customers and quality of food offered by 

Farmers’ Markets.  I know we say it often, but that is because we believe it to be true. We strive to offer as 

comprehensive a service as possible to as many as possible. The stall holders themselves have written about 

the latest innovation: 

“Recipe boxes and veg boxes: pre-order for pick up or home delivery 
Capel-le-Ferne’s farmers’ market are making it even easier to shop with them. You can now pre-order direct 

from the producers and pick up at the market, making it easier for you to plan your meals. If you’re doing a 

big shop or are finding it difficult to get to the market they also do home deliveries, both in the afternoon and 

in the evening.  

They have even put together veg boxes and recipe boxes - kits that contain all the ingredients you need to 

cook a meal. In an effort to reduce waste, delivery comes in crates which they then take away to reuse. If you 

aren’t in you can order cool boxes for a small returnable deposit.  

We hope this initiative will bring more people to Capel-le-Ferne and support our local farmers and procurers. 

Please spread the word and drum up support for this new venture.   

The website is FarmersMarketsOnline.co.uk. They are also on Facebook, please like and share the page.”  

This is an extremely innovative venture, which we hope you will support.  If you have never had the chance 

to taste the quality of fresh food direct from farmers, then this is your opportunity.  Alternatively if your shop 

is limited by your ability to carry things home then here is the solution. 

To balance the something new, there is the return of some ‘old’, Barbara is back with her cakes and Jim the 

Photograph is returning to the craft room to join our ladies with their various craft products.  If you talk to 

them there is time to order bespoke Christmas presents to the pressure of deciding what to get for whom. 

Each week there is a farmers’ market draw - £1 buys two entries into a draw. Prize money is then divided 

between three lucky winners (more if enough people enter) and vouchers for use in the market given to the 

lucky winners.  

Last month the key kitchen team leaders deserted their post (something to do with holidays I believe) and they 

would like to thank Caroline for holding the fort.   

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Order by noon on Sunday for collection or delivery on Tuesday.  

Go to http://farmersmarketsonline.co.uk 

 and choose from our pre-selected veg and recipe boxes or pick 

from the usual producers.  Not going to be in? We can leave the 

food in cool containers to keep your food fresh.  Once you have 

chosen your deliver/pick up options click the buttons below to 

shop. Why not try our boxes, they make shopping easier and  

are extremely good value.  
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/
http://farmersmarketsonline.co.uk/
http://farmersmarketsonline.co.uk/
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE 

GARDENERS’ 

ASSOCIATION 
 

The Autumn Show was a great success.   

Many thanks to all those who took part or 

helped out.  Well done to our prize winners. 

This month’s meeting is on  

18th October.  

Robert Cook will talk about Apples and Pears, 

bringing along some samples for tasting the 

completion is Pot plant succulent.  As usual it is 

held in the Church Hall and starts at 7.30pm. 

Happy Gardening!  

For more information please contact  

Vanessa or Robert Cook on 01303 256106. 

 
 

Local Sitter Needed For Elderly Lady 

For companionship and to give her daughter and 

full-time carer a break. 

No personal or medical care required. 

My mum, who lives with me and my husband in 

Capel, is an 83 year old former teacher and 

talented artist with end-stage emphysema who is 

registered blind. She is mostly in bed but goes in a 

wheelchair a few hours each day. 

 
We are looking for a person who can listen, chat 

and support her with simple tasks e.g. fetching and 

carrying, and generally be around so I can have 

some uninterrupted free time. 

You would work for 4 hours between 11am and 

5pm Monday to Friday – I am flexible as to which 

times. Occasional evenings during the week 

(between 6pm and 11pm) would be ideal. 

To start as soon as possible. 

Good payment for the right person. 

Contact me for more details and a chat! 

Karen Wood / kayjay.wood@googlemail.com 

Tel: No:   01303 258284 

 

mailto:kayjay.wood@googlemail.com
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Lady Cherry’s 

Afternoon Tea 

Come and celebrate 

with Cherry on 

getting a B.E.M award 

with Afternoon Tea 

On Saturday 22nd August 

2015 at Capel Village Hall 

2:30 pm – 5 pm 

 

Capel Twinning Association 
The long running Capel Twinning Association 

continues to flourish with this year again seeing us 

at social events and two trips to France.  Our 

Moules & Frites evening, and our barbecue were 

sell out events and our trip to the Valley of the 

Somme to ride on the Baie de la Somme preserved 

railway went with a full coach, all participants 

enjoying a three course meal in Le Crotoy, a 

leisurely stroll along the promenade at this seaside 

town, and a fascinating ride on the steam railway 

to St Valery sur Somme.  Our annual dinner will 

once again be held at a restaurant in Blendecques 

later in the year. 

Many will know that the CTA was the result of an 

official twinning between the village of Oye Plage 

and Capel-le-Ferne, and some have lamented the 

cessation of that relationship since funding was 

withdrawn by the council in the French village.  

However, following negotiations with 

representatives from a village some five miles 

distant from Oye Plage, the CTA is delighted to 

announce that a group similar to our own has been 

formed in Vielle Eglise with a view to instigating 

twinning activity next year.  It is known that 

several of our friends from Oye Plage will be 

amongst those taking part in the new relationship, 

and preliminary planning is underway for a visit 

from our new twinners in the spring of next year. 

It is hoped that this new partnership will see 

exchange activity between our primary school and 

other interested village clubs and organisations. 

Membership of the Capel association costs only £5 

per year, and the group will be delighted to 

welcome new members, especially those with a 

penchant for things French!  Please contact our 

Treasurer, Mrs Kath Rudman (01303 258958) if 

you would like to join us. 
 

 

 

Capel-le-Ferne  
Bowling Club 

 

Jenny Carter    01303 250928 

Barry Mansfield   01303 257157 

Ros Chandler       01303 255862 

A Great Summer at the Bowls Club 

Let’s start with a BIG Birthday Wish for ROS CHANDLER, 70 years young on the 24th October.  Don’t forget 

the cakes Ros.  Now the other news.  Following our open day we have gained three new members.  

Attendances at most meetings have been up and our summer league team are bounding up the league table. 

The summer BBQ was a great success and we would like to thank Jenny and John Carter for allowing us to use 

their garden. Also thanks to all those members who made the food and drink. 

The 16th August we had our Bingo night, a great night with lots of laughs from our caller Jen. Don’t miss the 

next one.  Still to come is the Cliff Watts Competition on 9th October. We hope all our members will come 

along to help run the day or support our teams.  The Christmas Booze and Bowls date is yet to be announced 

but this event is always very popular so book your place now.  Club competitions are now underway so get 

your matches played as soon as possible, check who you are playing on the notice board. Put the date you want 

to play on the calendar and the colour mat you wish to play on. 

If any member has ideas or suggestions for the club Barry has big ears and Jenny is a good listener. 

Don’t forget the Cakes ROS 
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Lady Cherry’s 

Afternoon Tea 

Come and celebrate 

with Cherry on 

getting a B.E.M award 

with Afternoon Tea 

On Saturday 22nd August 

2015 at Capel Village Hall 

2:30 pm – 5 pm 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Time to Switch? 

 Is your energy tariff due to expire? 

 No time to shop around for a better tariff? 

 No access to the internet to compare tariffs? 

Why not sign up to Energy Deal – a hassle free/ no obligation way to see if you can save money on your energy bills. 

 Internet users can register their interest in the next round now via Dover District Council’s website or at 

www.energydealswitch.com. 

 Residents without access to the internet can call 01304 872428 (until 3.30pm on 10 October 2016) and leave their 

contact details.  Callers will receive a call back from Dover District Council to complete the registration form. 

Registration is quick and easy, the hardest part is finding the information on your energy bill/ statement that you’ll need to 

register, i.e:- 

 the name of your current energy tariff 

 annual energy consumption in kWhs  

 the name of your current supplier 

How does it work? 

 Energy providers will compete to offer you the best Energy Deal at a reverse auction on 11 October 2016. 

What happens then? 

 You get a personal offer showing whether you can save – offers will be sent out from 24 October 2016 

You Decide! 

 If you want to switch the deadline to accept the offer is 29 November 2016 (you’ll be helped through the 
process). 

 

http://www.dover.gov.uk/Environment/Energy-Advice/Cut-Energy-Bills.aspx
http://www.energydealswitch.com/
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE PARISH COUNCIL 

Summary of some items discussed at meetings 

on Tuesday, 20th September 2016 
 

 Request from the public to address the Council, Surgery and Other Feedback: 20mph speed zone signage on roads – to be 

investigated.  Pam Barr, from Capel Baptist Church and Mick Marshall BEM, attended the meeting and the Chairman, Keith Pilcher, 

presented Pam and Mick with a cheque for £250 as a donation towards a Water Well in Malawi.  This was requested by Mick in lieu 

of a “village celebration” on his BEM Award in the Queen’s 90th Birthday Honour’s List.  Thanks were expressed from both Pam 

and Mick, reinforcing what a wonderful man he is and so deserving of his honour. 

 Neighbourhood Plan: The meeting held on 24th September was not particularly well supported, but thanks are expressed to those 

who did attend and the feedback received. Councillors will now discuss this further and make a decision on the future progress of a 

Plan.  Maybe another Public “evening” meeting to allow other residents who work, a chance to find out more information. 

 Neighbourhood Watch: An endeavour to ascertain more details for vulnerable residents on Life-line equipment is still on-going 

and will be published when more details are available.  Community Warden, Andrew Hawkins, continues to follow up on incidents 

reported and awaits the purchase of a Parish Speed Camera to resurrect the Speed Watch Scheme in the village.  PCSO Gretel May 

has been endeavouring to book Kent Police for sessions on the B2011 to monitor speeding traffic. 

 Equipment status report: Wet-pour surface in several areas repaired.  Graffiti on skate-park ramp removed.  “No ball game” 

signs installed in area near Beatrice Road properties.  A service/maintenance contract for three years was agreed with The Great 

Outdoor Gym Company, following notification of expiry of guarantee. 

 Highways and Public Rights of Way: Worn road markings, including yellow and white lines in village, are subject to continual 

reminders to Kent Highways/Dover District Council for reinstatement.    

 Planning: Dover District Council refusal of planning permission on Land South of New Dover Road, subject of an Appeal to 

government Planning Inspectorate – more details will be published when known.  Land North of New Dover Road (Quinn Estates 

proposed development) – nothing further to report to date, again, more details will be published when known.  Other planning 

applications in Capel-le-Ferne can be found on-line: http://www.dover.gov.uk/Planning/Planning.aspx 

 Other:  

Bulb planting: 1,000 Daffodil bulbs are to be planted along the Lancaster Avenue boundary of the Playing Field to commemorate 

the Queen’s 90th Birthday year.  Help to plant them would be appreciate and details of the date when, will be advertised on the Parish 

Council Facebook Page and via the Email Database system.  Everyone welcome!  

Bus Shelter at Helena Road: – An application was being completed for a grant from Kent County Council under the Parish Bus 

Stop Shelter Grant to replace the wooden shelter at Helena Road, which is badly damaged and requires replacing. 

Traffic Management: - discussed at the meeting, in particular the speeding on the B2011.  District Councillor Frederick Scales 

agreed to contact the media with a view to highlighting this issue to the newspapers, especially following the recent tragic accident 

which has given himself, Parish Councillors and residents renewed determination to control traffic speeds on this stretch of road. 

Everyone expressed their thoughts and sympathy to Daniel’s family, no-one can begin to imagine how they will come to terms with 

their loss.   

Next Parish Council meeting is on Tuesday, 18th October at 7.30pm in the Village Hall (Small Hall). 
A COPY OF THE MEETING’S AGENDA WILL BE AVAILABLE ON THE PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE A WEEK BEFORE THE 

MEETING.  http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/   ALL PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, 

SHOULD YOU WISH TO ATTEND.  HOWEVER, IF YOU WISH TO ADDRESS THE COUNCILLORS, PLEASE INFORM THE 

CLERK PRIOR TO THE MEETING!  Further information on any of the above or to contact Parish Council, please write to 

Parish Clerk, 39 Victoria Road, or Tel: 01303 259564.  Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 

PLEASE SHARE & PASS ON IF ANY OF YOUR FRIENDS OR FAMILY IN OUR VILLAGE WISH TO BE INCLUDED 

IN OUR EMAIL DATABASE TO RECEIVE NOTIFICATIONS, MESSAGES, NEIGHBOURHOOD 

WATCH INFORMATION AND "WHAT'S ON" EVENTS, PLEASE ASK THEM TO CONTACT THE PARISH CLERK.  

 

 

 

 

 

Lady Cherry’s 

Afternoon Tea 

Come and celebrate 

with Cherry on 

getting a B.E.M award 

with Afternoon Tea 

On Saturday 22nd August 

2015 at Capel Village Hall 

2:30 pm – 5 pm 

 

http://www.dover.gov.uk/Planning/Planning.aspx
http://www.capel-le-fernepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
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 Pro Services – Paul Relf Optimum Services 

4 Queen’s Lea, West Hougham, CT15 7BJ. 

Tel: 01304 214166.  Mobile: 07787 910961 

Garden & Property Maintenance Services 

& Handyman - No job too small 

Fencing, Decking, Pointing, Brick-work 

repair, Carpentry, Guttering, Diamond hole 

drilling, Pressure washing, Decorating, 

Kitchen fitting, Worktop fitting, Shed repair, 

Concreting, Etc.,  

PLEASE ENQUIRE FOR ANY  

JOBS NOT LISTED 
 

CAPEL-LE-FERNE YOUTH CLUB 
Every 1st and 3rd Thursday in the month 

from 7.30pm to 9.30pm. 

Please come along and  

your first evening is free! 

Any issues/queries –  

Please contact the Chairperson,  

Simon on 07860803767 

 

ALL PARENTS ARE WELCOME TO 

ATTEND 

 Please ensure you collect your children from the 

hall, not the Car Park, even on light evenings. 

We have lost a couple of Helpers,  

so if you could spare a couple of hours,  

twice a month, your help would be 

appreciated!  Find us on Facebook to keep up 

to date with all info about Capel Youth Club. 

6th October: Basket Ball/Cookies/Crafts 

20th October: Circus skills/ 

Shrinkies/Crafts 

3rd November: Onesie Night/Team 

Games/Hot Dogs/Chocolate Fondue 

17th November: Cinema Night 

1st December: Christmas Crafts/ 

Christmas Cooking 

15th December: Kidz Planet 

19th January: African Drumming/ 

African Cooking 

NEWS 

We have received a £500 donation from 

the Police and we are looking to run a 

trip in February half term to Ice-skating 

and in June half term to Chessington 
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Lady Cherry’s 

Afternoon Tea 

Come and celebrate 

with Cherry on 

getting a B.E.M award 

with Afternoon Tea 

On Saturday 22nd August 

2015 at Capel Village Hall 

2:30 pm – 5 pm 

 

We are holding our Autumn Jumble Sale on 

Saturday 8th October at 2 pm. All money 

raised going to The Royal Marsden Hospital. 

This is just a reminder that there’s still time 

for you to sort out a few more items you might 

no longer need, that you think might be of use 

to someone else. Oh and to remind you to come 

along too! 

If you do have any good quality jumble please 

bring it along to the hall on the morning of the 

8th. It will all help to raise much needed funds. 

Or if it's too large an amount and you'd like it 

collected ring: 01303 254740 or 07949546011 

Many thanks to you all.....and hope to see you 

there!  The Organisers. 
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CAPEL BAPTIST CHURCH 
Capel Street.     Services 10.30am. 

Speakers for October 2016 

2      Pam Barr 

9     Marie Clarke 

16      Richard Blackwell 

23     Margaret Woolvan 

30     Gloria Guest 
ALL WELCOME TO THESE ACTIVITIES 

If there are queries regarding these details,  

please call 01303 251086.  Gill Cooper 

Please! A reminder that the public are requested not  

to park in front of the gates on Sunday mornings  

as this is a disabled access. 

Police Community Support Officer  

PCSO Gretel May  Mobile: 07772 226209 

Your point of contact for all local policing concerns 

or  

Call 101 or Email:  csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk     

*************************** 

Kent County Council Community Warden  

Andrew Hawkins  

Mobile: 07811271303 or Email: 

andrew.hawkins@kent.gov.uk 

 

 

 

mailto:csu.dover@kent.pnn.police.uk
mailto:andrew.hawkins@kent.gov.uk
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Events at the Battle of Britain Memorial 2016 

New Dover Road (B2011), Capel-le-Ferne, CT18 7JJ 
http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/category/news-and-events/events/ 

http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/news-and-events/news/join-us-on-

battle-of-britain-day-2  
          Autumn is here which means we are again doing the residents Permit to The Scramble Experience.  Same as last year 

the card holder will get in free and up to 4 accompanying persons are entitled to a 10% discount.  The cards start fresh from 

the 1st Oct 16, so those that had them last year can renew them and new applications require a utility bill as proof of residency. 

INTEREST TALKS AT THE BATTLE OF BRITAIN MEMORIAL - AUTUMN SERIES 2016 

The five talks in the Autumn series cover a fairly wide spectrum of military interest. All the talks will take place in the 

Geoffrey Page Centre at the Battle of Britain Memorial. Space is limited and booking is essential.  Charges and booking: 

Friend of the Few – Hurricane level:  Free Entry.          Friend of the Few – Spitfire level: £ 5.00 

Guest of Friend of the Few: £7.50 (max 1 per Friend).          Non-members of Friends of the Few: £10.00 

Book either by phone to 01303 249292 or by email to enquiries@battleofbritainmemorial.org 

Capacity for each talk is limited to 50 persons and places will be allocated on a first come, first served basis. The status of 

‘Friends’ may be checked to ensure correct charging.  Tickets will not be issued but names will be checked on entry to the 

Geoffrey Page Centre on the day of the talk.  Offer to Capel residents - a reduced rate of £5 per head if they wish to attend 

any of the Talks listed below, capacity limited to 50.  You can book by telephone or popping in to reception at The Wing.  

SUNDAY 

OCTOBER 

16th   

2.00pm 

Churchill and the Battle of Britain - Philip Reed.  Phil Reed was Executive Vice President of The Churchill Centre 

and Director of The Churchill Museum Cabinet War Rooms where he was the driving force behind the 

museum's creation. He guided the fund-raising and design of the first major museum in the world dedicated to 

Churchill’s memory and legacy which was formally opened by Her Majesty The Queen in February 2005 and won the 

prestigious Council of Europe Museum Award in 2006. 

19th  

OCTOBER 

Gala Dinner - Our big fund-raising event of the year takes place at the RAF Club in Piccadilly in the presence 

of some of the Few. 

SATURDAY 

OCTOBER 

22th    

2.00pm 

Goodbye East End – An Evacuee’s Story - David Meron.  David Meron is the author of a fictional account of 

evacuees during World War 2. The account draws on extensive research and David will use this to give an illustrated 

talk on evacuees from the East End of London. Placed into the care of strangers and far from home the new life of the 

evacuee was sometimes unpredictable and lonely. But, with time, the great outdoors, the great outdoors became an 

exciting playground in which many flourished.  Copies of David’s book will be available at a special price at this event 
 

 

 

SUNDAY 

OCTOBER 

30th    

 

2.00pm 

 

The RAF and beyond – some reminiscences - Croup Captain Patrick Tootal OBE DL RAF (rtd).  Patrick served in 

the RAF for 33 years as a pilot.  He commanded LXX Squadron flying Hercules and held various operational and staff 

appointments relating to planning the introduction of new aircraft into RAF service.  He was the first Defence Attaché in 

Buenos Aires nine years after the Falklands conflict.  After voluntary retirement in 1993 he was the first County Field 

Officer for the Royal British Legion in Kent supporting the many volunteers who raise funds and provide welfare for the 

ex-Service community in need.  He is Honorary Secretary of the Battle of Britain Memorial Trust, the Battle of Britain 

Fighter Association (The Surviving Few) and is a member of the Bentley Priory Battle of Britain Museum Trust.  Patrick 

has also recently retired as a Deputy Lieutenant for Kent.  Talk Summary - Patrick will talk on his RAF career in brief 

with a few anecdotes about life as a Service Attaché in Madrid and Buenos Aires and his first links with The Few and 

The Battle of Britain Memorial Trust which lead to him becoming Hon secretary of the Battle of Britain Fighter 

Association.  The talk will also include some insights into The Battle of Britain Fighter Association and how it was 

formed and will include some anecdotes on The Few. 

 

 

 

SUNDAY 

NOVEMBER  

6th  

 

2.00pm 

 

Jellicoe and Jutland - Richard Latham.  Richard Latham is a grandson of Admiral of the Fleet Earl Jellicoe – The 

Commander in Chief of The Grand Fleet at Jutland -and his only descendant to serve in the Royal Navy.  The Centenary 

of The Battle of Jutland – the largest Sea Battle in history – was commemorated on 31st May this year and he was at sea 

in a type 45 destroyer to represent the family at a wreath laying on the site of the Battle on that day.  Richard Latham’s 

Naval career began with gaining a Naval scholarship to Dartmouth in 1959 and he then served in various ships in 

1963/64 including the Aircraft Carrier HMS Victorious in the Far East Fleet  and was on active service during the 

confrontation with Indonesia in 1964. After leaving the Royal Navy in 1966 he was initially employed in the shipping 

industry and joined the Royal Naval Reserve.  He then followed a career in Investment Management and more recently 

in the Oil and Gas industry.  Talk Summary - The talk will cover the history of the Royal Navy during the First World 

War and compares the relative importance of Jutland with Trafalgar as well as Jellicoe’s contribution to victory in WW1.  

 

 

SUNDAY 

NOVEMBER 

20th   

 

2.00pm 

"A Choppy Passage in The Royal Navy - How I accidentally sank an Enemy Submarine".  Commander Colin 

Tozer RN (rtd).  Colin Tozer graduated from The Britannia Royal Navy College, Dartmouth in 1975 as a Sub Lt in the 

Executive Branch. After 12months sea training, he joined HMS JUNO as the Communications Officer where he 

achieved his Bridge Watch-keeping and Ocean Navigation qualifications. Having spent over 3years travelling the world 

in these ships, he spent the next 15 months on Fishery Protection duties in UK waters as the Navigating Officer in HMS 

Anglesey. His next ship was HMS Brilliant, a brand new ASW Frigate, in which he went to South Georgia and the 

Falklands War in 1982. He then navigated a frigate, HMS Lowestoft for 12 months before his successful graduation 

from the RN School of Maritime Operations as a Principal Warfare Officer.  Subsequent appointments took Colin to 

Australia and Canada together with further sea appointments as a Warfare Officer and then as the Executive Officer (2nd 

in Command) of HMS Cardiff. After a period in command, he came ashore where he spent another 10years or so as a 

Staff Officer working for Flag Officer Surface Flotilla and The Second Sea Lord. He was promoted to Commander on 

2001 and retired in 2004. Talk Summary - This talk is the story of Commander Tozer’s experiences in submarines and 

ships leading up to the largely untold capture of South Georgia in the South Atlantic. He then take you through the true 

story of how the Argentinian submarine 'Santa Fe' was sunk, a story which has never been told until now. 

http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/donations/70th-anniversary-appeal/
http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/category/news-and-events/events/
http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/news-and-events/news/join-us-on-battle-of-britain-day-2
http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/news-and-events/news/join-us-on-battle-of-britain-day-2
http://www.battleofbritainmemorial.org/donations/70th-anniversary-appeal/
mailto:enquiries@battleofbritainmemorial.org
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CAPEL-LE-FERNE EVENING WI 
  

Hello everyone, another month gone by and everyone is already heading towards Christmas especially with 

the talk of Christmas Craft Fayres in the air.  We had an exceptional month of weather with some days 

unbearably hot.  I am sure we will wish them back when the weather turns cold towards winter.   A great big 

thank you to all who helped to make the room look lovely with a party feeling.  Caroline, our President led 

our September Meeting by welcoming everyone. 

Our September meeting is always a special meeting because it was 57 years ago that Capel-le-Ferne Evening 

WI was formed.  With many visitors, guests and a prospective new member.    Jayne produced the floral 

arrangements to complement the pretty tablecloths, making the hall look quite festive. Our birthday meeting 

entertainment was Janet Dean who gave a very informative talk and slide presentation on ‘My Grandmother 

as a Spy during the First World War’. She told everyone that as she spent a lot of time with her Grandmother 

when growing up she was able to glean the information from her grandmother which enabled her to write a 

book on her exploits including the times she spent in prison for some lengths at a time.  She had memorabilia 

(if that is the correct word to use) that she had inherited from her grandmother and passed it round for 

everyone to look at. Lyn Radcliffe gave the vote of thanks and said that it sounded very intriguing and 

exciting.  We had a very successful evening of Bingo on the 2nd September.  Thank you to Gordon Holliday 

for your organisation. Last month we challenged Alkham WI to a game of Skittles and we all gathered 

together on 14th September for lunch first, of course, at The Fox at Temple Ewell.  It was a terrific afternoon.  

The sun shone and it was very hot, but it did not deter us all.  Thank you Alkham for your company. 

The little business we did focused on future events, change of date for Wit & Wisdom (22nd Ocotber 2016 

– Capel Village Hall - 6.45p.m. for 7.p.m. start.  WI monthly lunch, Christmas Lunch (early we know but 

we take over the whole restaurant so it needs organising) as well as all our usual activities. 

After this is was time for refreshments – a professional looking cheese board, followed by a wonderful cake 

made by Diane Waters.  Eve Muggridge had us scratching our heads once again when she presented us with a 

game of ‘Call my Bluff’.  Jayne, Pam and Caroline read out and tried to pronounce each word in very 

amusing meanings.  Dorothy Douse (Federation Treasurer) thanked Capel for an enjoyable evening.  The 

competition was ‘How many items could one get into a Standard Matchbox’.  At this moment in time I cannot 

find the piece of paper that I wrote 1st, 2nd and 3rd on.  But do not worry I will let you all know next month as 

it was fantastic the number of items that each person managed to squeeze into a box.  Everyone had to have a 

list alongside naming their contents.  The Raffle was drawn and then Caroline  closed the meeting with a 

reminder of next month’s plans – on  11th October  Dennis Chambers will be talking to us about ‘Ghosts, fact 

or fiction’ Competition : Spooky Mask.   If you’d like to come and join us for the evening and see if the WI 

is for you you’d be more than welcome.  7.15pm for 7.30pm and ask for Jayne, Jan or Caroline and they’ll 

arrange someone to host you for the evening.  You can attend 3 meetings before deciding to join – which will 

take you up to the New Year.  

Each month I say that new members are very welcome and that is very true.  So do not be shy. Once you meet 

us and have a good giggle, you will be hooked.  So, maybe we might see you at our next meeting or why not 

come along and have a chat with us the Farmers Market each Tuesday.   

 
 

 

Capel Evening WI - MEETING PROGRAMME   
visitors welcome to all 

October 11th.  Dennis Chambers – ‘Ghosts, 
Fact or Fiction’. Competition: Spooky Mask. 

Capel Village Hall ’7.30 p.m. 
November 8th Annual Meeting  

Helen Stephenson Quiz Competition:  
The Letter ‘S. Capel Village Hall ’7.30 p.m. 

December 13th visitors welcome.  
Christmas Meeting. A social evening, booking 

highly recommended. 
 

Please ring Caroline 01303 247760 
 

Take care and talk to you all  

again next month. 
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TO AND FRO CARS 

 
AIRPORT TAXI SERVICE - GOING ON HOLIDAY?  

CAPEL RESIDENT PROVIDES EXCELLENT 

TRANSPORT IN A MODERN ESTATE CAR FOR 

YOUR COMFORT REGISTERED IN SHEPWAY, 

FULLY INSURED 

CALL - 07776040858 

OR E-MAIL - toandfrocars@yahoo.com 
GET A QUOTE 

ALL UK & EUROPE DESTINATIONS – AIRPORTS -

CITIES - PORTS - RAILWAY STATIONS 

 
 

 

  Judo I.B.F. Club 
ET.1978 

 
Every Wednesday 

 

Capel le Ferne Village Hall 
Juniors (6-9 years) 5.30pm-6.30pm. 
Seniors (10 years +) 6.30pm-8.00pm 

Senior Coach: Colin Carrott 3rd Dan    Tel: 
01303 258942 

Technical Advisor: Colin Ogburn 3rd Dan 
Tel: 07870 822 510.      New Members Very 

Welcome 
Up to 5 Qualified Insured Instructors & 

Coaches to give expert tuition.   
Come & try this DYNAMIC MARTIAL ART 

 

 
LOCAL INDEPENDENT 

FINANCIAL ADVICE  
ARE YOU APPROACHING RETIREMENT AND 

CONFUSED BY YOUR PENSION OPTIONS? 

ARE YOU ALREADY RETIRED AND 

LOOKING TO RELEASE EQUITY FROM 

YOUR HOME? 

ARE YOU DISAPPOINTED BY THE RATE OF 

RETURN FROM YOUR SAVINGS  

AND INVESTMENTS? 

Ring me on 01303 244684 or email me at 

spectrumfinancialplanning@gmail.com 

to arrange a free initial consultation. 
Martin Wood – Chartered Financial Planner 

The Anchorage, 105 Capel Street,  

Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7HB 

Spectrum Financial Planning Limited are an appointed 

representative of Best Practice IFA Group Limited which is 

authorised and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority. 

 

 

RALPH ALLARD 

CHIMNEY SWEEP 
Brush and Vacuum 

All Chimneys, Boilers & Stoves Swept 

Woodburning Stoves & Fireplaces Fitted 

Chimneys Lined.   Certificates Issued 

HETAS & NACS Registered, fully insured 

Member of the National Association of  

Chimney Sweeps 
 

Tel: 01303 844465   

Mobile: 07813 716654 

Jessica Young - MAAT 

 Accountancy,  

Book-keeping,  

Payroll and VAT services  

For small businesses and sole traders 

Free initial consultation.  Flexible hours 

Contact details:        

Mob: 07704 518251    Tel: 01303 259734 

jessicayoung323@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

Phoenix Feather School of  
 

Tai Chi 
 

Welcomes you to a new class at 

Capel-le-Ferne Village Hall 
Thursdays 6 – 7 pm 

 

Please call Anna on 01304 205 405 

or visit  

www.pfstaichi.com 

 
 

 

   

 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=fVuSn1vkNjiDGM&tbnid=GVtP-WfY0RrhYM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpreview.topgear.com%2Fuk%2Fcar-news%2FTop-Gear-Garage-Peugeot-508-SW-part-six-2012-03-12&ei=l3tDUbrpBqmk0AXB-YCoBQ&bvm=bv.43828540,d.d2k&psig=AFQjCNHLRrI_GNfaev7iqVtlMOPdE_dnXg&ust=1363463185821041
mailto:toandfrocars@yahoo.com
mailto:spectrumfinancialplanning@gmail.com
mailto:jessicayoung323@gmail.com
http://www.pfstaichi.com/
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USEFUL CONTACTS INCLUDING  

ACTIVITIES & CLUBS  

CONTACT NAMES TELEPHONE  

NUMBER 

Police Community Safety Officer Gretel May 07772226209 

Community Warden Andrew Hawkins 07811271303 
Parish Council Chair Keith Pilcher 01303 254731 

Parish Council Clerk Maureen Leppard 01303 259564 

Village Hall Webmaster Sally Cook 253838 / 07730425838 

Village Hall Chairman & Maintenance Brian Wilson 627172/07916258684 

Village Hall Committee Vice Chair Jayne Stone 01303 211480 

Village Hall Committee Secretary Sally Cook 253838 / 07730475838 

Village Hall Committee Treasurer Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Village Hall Committee Lettings  

fredandsueleaning@yahoo.co.uk 

Sue Leaning 

(email preferred) 
07939 095880 

 

Village Hall Farmers’ Market  
Debbie Ovenden 

Brian Wilson 

07427 626754 

627172/7916258684 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Jenny Barraclough 01303 245399 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Cherry Leppard 01303 255114 

Village Hall Committee Trustee Mike Stone 01303 211480 

Village Hall 100+ Club Jenny Carter 01303 250928 

Bridge Club Bob Jones 01233 756362 

Brownies Sandra Sharpe 01303 241767 

Capel Art Group, St Radigunds Church Susan Dootson 01303 243508 

Capel Baptist Church Tony Barr 01303 489006 

Capel Ramblers Bob Mothersele 01303 250931 

Divas Dance Rebecca Uden 01303 893650 

Fit Friends – Pilates Pam Vivien 01303 244322 

Gardeners Association Robert Cook 01303 256106 

Household Bill Savers Phil & Karoline Taylor 01303 246887 

Judo Colin Carrott 01303 258942 

Playgroup Alison Cloake 07977 838609 

Remote Control Car Club Derek Jeffrey 01303 259842 

Short Mat Bowls Ros Chandler 01303 255862 

St Radigunds Church Rev Brian Williams 01303 243784 

St Radigunds Church Hall Events John Oliver 01303 251403 

St Radigunds Church Hall Bookings Audrey Goaten 01303 244735 

St Radigunds Players and Choir Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Tai Chi Anna 01304 205405 

Twinning Association Jerry Spillett 01303 242146 

Welcome to Village Letter Debbie Catling 01303 251525 

WI  
Eve Muggeridge 

Janice Whittle 

01303 252404 

01304 202923 

Youth Club Simon Withey 07860803767 

 

London to Paris Charity 

Bike Ride for the  

Kent Air Ambulance 
In July I’m cycling 300 miles from London to Paris over 

four days to help raise money for the Kent Air Ambulance 

Trust. If you would like to support me by donation please 

visit www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie or send a cheque, 
payable to Kent Air Ambulance Trust, or cash, to me at 

The Chalet, Green Lane, Capel-Le-Ferne, CT18 7HE.  

Tel 07922-864797.  Many thanks.   Ian Barrie 

Kent Air Ambulance Authority to Fundraise No 93089 

 

 

 
Mobile Library Every Tuesday 
Old Dover Road   -  10.25am - 10.40am 

Victoria Road  -  10.50am - 11.20am 

Reece Adams House  -  11.25am - 11.55am 

Village Hall   -   12.00 noon 12.30pm

 

 

 

Any alterations or additions to this list, 

notify: Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: 

maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 
 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?  Now's your chance to put 

pen to paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've been 

meaning to write.  Our informal 

group meets every month in 

Folkestone. It's free to join, so why 

not come along and give it a go? 

Contact Graham  

on 01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

 

Mobile 
Library 
Every 

Tuesday 

 

 

ONLY 2 STOPS NOW – EVERY TWO WEEKS 

Reece Adams House:  12:25pm – 12:55pm Fortnightly 

Victoria Road: 13:50pm – 14:20pm Fortnightly 

Recycling/Waste 

Collection Dates:    
 Food Waste, Rubbish &  

Green Waste 

Fridays,  14th and 28th October 

Food Waste & Recycling - 

Fridays, 7th and 21st October. 

Kirby Roofing Contractors 
All Roofing work / Flat roofs / New Roofs 

Re-roofs / Chimney work 

Roof related building work 

01303 892705    07916273886 

www.roofers-folkestone.co.uk  

Find us on checkatrade 

 

Shepway Writers Group 

Are you interested in creative 

writing?  Now's your chance to put 

pen to paper and write short stories, 

poetry, or even that book you've been 

meaning to write.  Our informal 

group meets every month in 

Folkestone. It's free to join, so why 

not come along and give it a go? 

Contact Graham  

on 01303 259474 or 07722 560702. 

 

Recycling/Waste 

Collection Dates:    
 Food Waste, Rubbish &  

Green Waste 

Fridays,  14th and 28th October 

Food Waste & Recycling - 

Fridays, 7th and 21st October. 

Any alterations or additions to this list, 

notify: Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

Tel: 01303 259564 or Email: 

maureen.leppard@btinternet.com 
 

 

http://www.justgiving.com/IanBarrie
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.roofers-folkestone.co.uk/
mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
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CAPEL VEHICLE SERVICES 
All makes of cars serviced and repaired. 

MOT’s & repairs, mechanical and welding. 

Tyres, Exhausts, Batteries Supplied & Fitted 

Competitive rates.  No VAT. 

Friendly efficient service 

Call John Horne 01303 255894 
Local free collection and delivery available if required 

 

 

 

LOCKSMITHS 
Opening hours:   Mon-Sat 9am – 6pm 

No call out charge – 24 hours, 7 days 

All types of locks, open-supplied-fitted 

Boarding Service - Emergency Repairs. 

Key Cutting.  Domestic & Commercial.  

Shutters, Grilles, Bars, Safes. Video/Audio 

Entry Systems. 

Fitting Service Available. 

 01303 210057 / 07887652507 

 

 

 

Items for November issue to be with Maureen Leppard (Editor)  

at 39 Victoria Road, Capel-le-Ferne CT18 7LT, (Tel: 01303 259564) or  

 Email: maureen.leppard@btinternet.com   

by 6pm, Sunday, 16th October 

PLEASE NOTE IT IS EDITOR’S DECISION ON FINAL CONTENT 

 

 

 

G B Haworth 
    

      Painter & Decorator 

      Interior & Exterior 

   Free Estimates Capel - 244206 

  
 

  
 

 

FITTING CREATIONS 

BLINDS – CURTAINS – SHUTTERS 

         
Friendly Family Business 

Local to you 
 

01303 894882       07506 144427 

www.fittingcreations.com 

info@fittingcreations.com 

 
 

 

 

Simpson Aerials   

Your local aerial installer 

We install, repair and tune all TV and Radio 

Aerials and Satellite, including Freeview, Freeview 

Plus, Freesat and Freesat plus. Est: 1988 

 

 

Call Peter on 

01303 250360 or 

07971807150 

 

 

 

mailto:maureen.leppard@btinternet.com
http://www.fittingcreations.com/
mailto:info@fittingcreations.com

